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following a tentative decision by EPA to 
deny the section 301(h) modification 
request. In its application revision, the 
POTW usually corrects deficiencies and 
changes proposed treatment levels as 
well as outfall and diffuser locations. 
The application revision is a voluntary 
submission for the applicant, and a 
letter of intent to revise the application 
must be submitted within 45 days of 
EPA’s tentative decision (40 CFR 
125.59(f)). EPA needs this information 
to evaluate revised applications to 
determine whether the modified 
discharge will ensure protection of 
water quality, biological habitats, and 
beneficial uses of receiving waters. 

(4) State determination and state 
certification information: For revised or 
renewal applications for CWA section 
301(h) modifications, EPA needs a state 
determination. The state determines 
whether all state laws (including water 
quality standards) are satisfied. This 
determination helps ensure that water 
quality, biological habitats, and 
beneficial uses of receiving waters are 
protected. Additionally, the state must 
determine if the applicant’s discharge 
will result in additional treatment, 
pollution control, or any other 
requirement for any other point or 
nonpoint sources. This process allows 
the state’s views to be taken into 
account when EPA reviews the CWA 
section 301(h) application and develops 
permit conditions. For revised and 
renewed CWA section 301(h) 
modification applications, EPA also 
needs the CWA section 401(a)(1) 
certification information to ensure that 
any Federal license or permit meets all 
state water quality laws it issues with a 
CWA section 301(h) modification, and 

the state accepts all the permit 
conditions. This information is how the 
state can exercise its authority to concur 
with or deny a CWA section 301(h) 
decision made by an EPA regional 
office. 

Form Numbers: None. 
Respondents/affected entities: Entities 

potentially affected by this action are 
those municipalities that currently have 
CWA section 301(h) modifications from 
secondary treatment or have applied for 
a renewal of a CWA section 301(h) 
modification, and the states within 
which these municipalities are located. 

Respondent’s obligation to respond: 
Voluntary, required to obtain or retain a 
benefit. 

Estimated number of respondents: 31 
(total). 

Frequency of response: From once 
every five years, to varies case-by-case, 
depending on the category of 
information. 

Total estimated burden: 44,985 hours 
(per year). Burden is defined at 5 CFR 
1320.03(b). 

Total estimated cost: $1.3 million (per 
year), which includes $0 annualized 
capital or operation & maintenance 
costs. 

Changes in the Estimates: A decrease 
of hours in the total estimated 
respondent burden is expected 
compared with the ICR currently 
approved by OMB. EPA expects the 
numbers will decrease due to changes in 
respondent universe, use of technology, 
etc. 

Brian Frazer, 
Director, Office of Wetlands, Oceans and 
Watersheds. 
[FR Doc. 2023–16643 Filed 8–3–23; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6560–50–P 

FEDERAL DEPOSIT INSURANCE 
CORPORATION 

Update to Notice of Financial 
Institutions for Which the Federal 
Deposit Insurance Corporation Has 
Been Appointed Either Receiver, 
Liquidator, or Manager 

AGENCY: Federal Deposit Insurance 
Corporation. 

ACTION: Update listing of financial 
institutions in liquidation. 

SUMMARY: Notice is hereby given that 
the Federal Deposit Insurance 
Corporation (Corporation) has been 
appointed the sole receiver for the 
following financial institution effective 
as of the Date Closed as indicated in the 
listing. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This list 
(as updated from time to time in the 
Federal Register) may be relied upon as 
‘‘of record’’ notice that the Corporation 
has been appointed receiver for 
purposes of the statement of policy 
published in the July 2, 1992, issue of 
the Federal Register (57 FR 29491). For 
further information concerning the 
identification of any institutions which 
have been placed in liquidation, please 
visit the Corporation website at 
www.fdic.gov/bank/individual/failed/ 
banklist.html, or contact the Chief, 
Receivership Oversight at RO@fdic.gov 
or at Division of Resolutions and 
Receiverships, FDIC, 600 North Pearl 
Street, Suite 700, Dallas, TX 75201. 

INSTITUTIONS IN LIQUIDATION 
[In alphabetical order] 

FDIC Ref. No. Bank name City State Date closed 

10544 .............. Heartland Tri-State Bank ............................................................ Elkhart ...................................... KS 07/28/2023 

Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation. 
Dated at Washington, DC, on August 1, 

2023. 

Nicholas S. Kazmerski, 
Acting Assistant Executive Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2023–16696 Filed 8–3–23; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6714–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND 
HUMAN SERVICES 

Centers for Medicare & Medicaid 
Services 

[CMS–9143–N] 

Medicare and Medicaid Programs; 
Quarterly Listing of Program 
Issuances—April Through June 2023 

AGENCY: Centers for Medicare & 
Medicaid Services (CMS), HHS. 

ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: This quarterly notice lists 
CMS manual instructions, substantive 
and interpretive regulations, and other 
Federal Register notices that were 
published in the 3-month period, 
relating to the Medicare and Medicaid 
programs and other programs 
administered by CMS. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: It is 
possible that an interested party may 
need specific information and not be 
able to determine from the listed 
information whether the issuance or 
regulation would fulfill that need. 
Consequently, we are providing contact 
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